September 9th, 2007
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Not much to write about. I flew to Singapore on Monday for the workshop on Tuesday and flew back again on Wednesday. 
The Airbus A380 was in HK as part of an aerospace exhibition. It did two exhibition flights around HK early on Monday and Tuesday. While in the bus on the way to the airport, I saw it just after it had taken off on its demonstration. Thousands of people were crowding vantage points along the harbour to see it. As it flew across the harbour, it was actually lower than many skyscrapers. I also saw it parked at the airport after its flight and before I left. Unfortunately, it was not parked at a gate but was in a cargo right down near the end of a runway. The pictures above show it arriving and flying over the harbour. The first A380 commercial flight will be by Singapore Airlines from Singapore to Sydney in October.
As I was to be away for just two days, I took little luggage – only had a small bag (about the size of a supermarket bag) and even that was not full. The flight arrived in Singapore quite early so I was outside waiting before the person arrived to pick me up. I stayed at the same hotel as last time – not an especially good hotel. On Tuesday morning, I went to the hotel where the workshop was being held. Had a Malaysian lunch there, but only selected food that was not hot/spicy. The workshop was in the afternoon and went well though not exactly according to plan. There were about 30 teachers, which was a good size and not the 80 the publishers were forecasting. This was because the workshop was held during the school holidays and so teachers would be reluctant to give up holiday time. I had arranged a number of activities around the room but the teachers preferred to discuss things with me rather than spend a lot of time actually doing the activities. Still, it went all right and the feedback was positive. 
On Wednesday, I had diarrhoea all day - went to toilet 4 times. It was not a painful diarrhoea, just loose. In the morning, I went to the publisher’s office. Had an Indonesian lunch. Left by taxi for the airport at 2:20 pm for 3:25 pm flight!! (Fortunately, I had already checked in online in the morning and had printed my boarding pass.) It took 33 minutes to get there (the taxi receipt had the times on it). The taxi was able to go fast at times, as the driver knew which radar traps were operating and which were not. He told me that the police actually give this information to the taxi companies!! They drivers also get more leeway if they are caught speeding – perhaps 10 km/h over the limit compared with about 5 km/k for everyone else! Managed to get the flight OK – took my seat about 10 minutes before departure. On getting back here at 8:40 pm, I went to the gym.
The Rugby World Cup competition began on Friday. In the opening game, Argentina surprisingly beat France! Yesterday, NZ (playing Italy) and Australia (playing Japan) had easy wins in their opening matches.

That seems to be it for now.
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